
 

 

 
MEETING LOG 

 
MEETING TITLE/SUBJECT: National Association of State Fire Marshals (NASFM) Public Information Officer 

(PIO) Monthly Status Meeting 

FY 25 OP PLAN ENTRY: [Not on the FY 25 Op Plan] 

DATE OF MEETING: 11/20/2024 

LOCATION OF THE MEETING: Virtual 

CPSC STAFF FILING MEETING LOG: Scott Ayers  

FILING DATE: 11/21/2024 
CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Scott Ayers (ESEF), Denise Beatty (EXC), and Lisa Scott (LSF) 

NON-CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Contact NASFM for a list of attendees. 

 
Summary of Meeting: 
Contact the NASFM for more details. 
 
NASFM hosts a monthly meeting of state PIO officers and others interested in Community Risk Reduction 
(CRR).  Some purposes of this monthly meeting include sharing information on educating the public and 
discussing new risks facing communities. 
 
NASFM pointed out that Thanksgiving Day has the highest number of cooking fires and (according to the 
National Carbon Monoxide Awareness Association) the most carbon monoxide poisonings annually.  During 
the meeting, NASFM discussed their upcoming CRR Conference in February in North Carolina.  Participants 
discussed issues affecting their communities.  CPSC staff discussed educational resources available for public 
education and some recent and upcoming technical meetings that may be of interest to participants. 
 
Next Steps: 
Staff will participate as able on future meetings, typically the third Wednesday of each Month. 


